Gity of New PBedford

IN COMMITTEE

May 24, 2022

The Honorable City Council
133 William Street
New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Appointments & Briefings, at a Meeting held on Tuesday, May 17, 2022,
considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillors Abreu and Markey, requesting that the owner of
"Rubber Duck Car Wash" located at 2712 Acushnet Avenue, come before the Committee on
Appointments & Briefings to discuss concerns which have been brought forth by the
neighborhood and abutting property owners as it pertains to loud noises from its operations
occurring at all hours of the night, since this location is a 24-hour/7-day per week operation. (To
be Referred to the Committee on Appointments & Briefings, Department of Inspectional Services
Commissioner Danny Romanowicz, Neighborhood Task Force Solicitor Atty, John Flor and New
Bedford Police Station 3 Captain and Commander, Derek Belong.) (Ref’'d 06/24/2021)
(07/13/2021 — returned UNSIGNED by the Mayor)

On motion by Councillor Giesta and seconded by Counciilor Pereira, the Committee VOTED:
To recommend to the City Council to take “No Further Action” on the WRITTEN MOTION,
Councillors Abreu and Markey, requesting that the owner of "Rubber Duck Car Wash" located at
2712 Acushnet Avenue, come before the Committee on Appointments & Briefings to discuss
concerns which have been brought forth by the neighborhood and abutting property owners as it
pertains to loud noises from its operations occurring at all hours of the night, since this location is
a 24-hour/7-day per week operation. This motion passed on a voice vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON APPOINTMENTS &
BRIEFINGS

Councillor Naomi R. A. Carney, Chairperson
NRAC: dmb



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD
CITY COUNCIL

June 24, 2021

WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting that the owner of "Rubber Duck Car Wash" located at 2712 Acushnet Avenue,
come before the Committee on Appointments & Briefings to discuss concerns which have been
brought forth by the neighborhood and abutting property owners as it pertains to loud noises from its
operations occurring at all hours of the night, since this location is a 24-hour/7-day per weck
operation. (To be Referred to the Committee on Appointments & Briefings, Departiment of
Inspectional Services Commissioner Danny Romanowicz, Neighborhood Task Force Solicitor Atty.

John Flor and New Bedford Police Station 3 Captain and Commander, Derck Belong.)

Ian Abreu, Councillor at Large

William “Brad” Markey, Councillor Ward One



